10th Anniversary Party
for Probus

Ten years ago an inaugural meeting was
held at the Scamander Beach Resort and
now on the 26th June 2002 the
Scamander Combined Probus Club has
celebrated their tenth birthday.

Over the ten years many friends have
been made through other clubs and this
showed at the recent 10th birthday party
when there were twelve other Probus
Clubs represented. St Helens Rotary
were also represenied as they were the
Club who sponsored the Scamander
Combined Probus Club’s. Several of the
clubs foundation members who have left
for various reasons returned to join in the
celebrations. Seventy four people
enjoyed a great day, which included a
most interesting and funny account from
guest speakers Betty and Allan Brown
of their being volunteers with isolated
families in outback Australia.

Members have had many opportunities
to travel around the state, with a three
day trip each year arranged by trip
organiser Ray Booth. This year the Club
is going on a four day trip which takes
them to the West Coast. The Club also
has day trips, either by bus or by car
pooling.

Some people are curious as to what
PROBUS is all about.

Probus clubs are throughout the worid
and is an association of retired and
semi-retired persons who join together
in clubs, either mens, womens or com-
bined (as Scamander), the basis of
which is to  Continued next page
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L to R. Keegan Pallier, Stuart Wright, Toby Wright,
Garth with their 50 cc bikes at the Bar Twenty Track.

E. C. Motocross on track

A very successful practice clinic was held at the new Bar
Twenty track at Goshen last month. The forty riders took
part with their bikes ranging from 50 cc to 500 cc¢, testing
out the newly formed track, 13 km north of St Helens.

it was a great turn out and it was much appreciated that
LMCC President Peter Kitto could be there and able to
help out on the day.

The next practice day will be Sunday 14 July and it is
hoped that more riders will be interested and come along
where they don’t have to race, just enjoy the track, but bear
in mind that they have to be a member of the Club and
hold a Recreation Licence with Motorcycle Tasmania.

More work still needs to be done at the track, such as with
the starting gate, toilets, and tyre painting. Old car tyres
(not truck & 4WD) are needed, so as you can see there is
still plenty of work to be done at working bees.

More info and contact numbers on the back page.
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TLC Inc.

Tasmanian Lymphoedema & Laser Centre

Do you have a sporting injury, ulcer, arthritis, gout or tennis elbow ?

As well as treatment for the condition of Lymphoedema, the low level laser at the
Tasmanian Lymphoedema Centre, operating from the St Marys Community Health Centre,
can help with freatment of these common conditions.

If you would like more information, please contact us.
Call the enquiries/bookings office on 6372 2900 or call Laser operator Kate Williams on 6372 2111




St Marys Police Station -change to office hours

St Marys police wish to advise that as from Monday 8th July
2002, the office hours for the public service staff will be
changed.

Hours will be as foliows:

Monday to Friday: 9 amto 12 noon and 1 pm to 4 pm.

The change of hours is so as to coincide with the normal
opening hours of the local Commonweaith Bank. This will allow
most people to conduct their business in the township in a more
convenient way.

The change to office hours does not change the normal working
hours for the on duty police officer and if the office is closed,
police can be contacted on the following phone numbers.
Launceston: 6336 3701 Hobart: 6230 2111

In the case of an emergency, dial 000

C D Mclaughlin Sergeant of Police St Marys

New 50 km/h speed limits are here

With the introduction of the new 50 km/h speed limits on
Tasmanian suburban streets, there has been much gossip about
which streets are and are not subject to the new legislation.

Well hopefully this bit of information will put an end to those
lounge room debates about who is right and who is not |

St Marys is subject to the new legislation. The legislation put
quite simply is that unless otherwise signposted (as 60 km/h),
the speed limit in a built up area is 50 km/h. Therefore, if you
cannot see a 60 km/h road sign in a suburban street, then you
should obey the 50 km/h limit.

As a practical example, the Main Road and Storey Street/Gray
Road remain signposted as 60 km/h and therefore the speed
limit remains at 60 km/h. The remainder of the streets, such as
Cameron, Clive, Gardiners Creek etc. are therefore 50 km/h
because there are no road signs indicating that the speed is 60
kem/h.

If anyone has any queries or arguments, or need clarification
about this issue, feel free to approach me to discuss the matter.
I'd like to, on behalf of both the Police and the Council , make it
clear that removing or defacing public road signs is an offence
and responsible people will be referred to the court and be
required to explain to the Magistrate their reasons behind such
an act.

One more contentious issue regarding speed limits. A query has
arisen regarding the speed limit on Top Marshes Road. The
road comes directly off the Esk Highway which is 100 km/h.
There are no speed signs indicating a different speed zone on
Top Marshes Road, therefore the speed on this section remains
100 km/h. However, once you have reached Gardiners Creek
Road or Rosegarland Road, technically the speed is reduced to
50 km/h because this section of the road forms part of the
suburban road in St Marys which is subject to the 50 km/h legis-
lation.

I am pleased to report that other than a minor issue involving our
youth and the consumption of aicohol, the past fortnight has

been quiet and relatively crime free.
Constable Luke Rockliffe

Please note:

The café will be closed during the
month of July for some annual
maintenance.

There will however, still be plenty
of opportunity fo drink and be
merry at the upcoming films and
events in the hall.

We apologise for any disappoint-
ment our closure causes but both
the building and it's occupants will
be refreshed and ready to
re-open on Tuesday July 30.

This weekend see the film
that dominated the
2002 Academy Awards !

* A Beautiful Mind’ starring
Russell Crowe. Rated M

Friday July 5 @ 7pm &
Sunday July 7 @ 2 pm
All tickets $7

10th Anniversary Party for
Probus continued from front page

provide regular opportunities to
keep their minds active, expand
their interests, and to enjoy the
fellowship of new friends,

The word PROBUS comes from
the two words PROfessional and
BUSiness.

The Club meets at a .general
meeting on the fourth Wednesday
of each month with their executive
meeting in between.

if anyone is looking for something
which offers friendship and social
outings, they can contact Kath
Booth on 6372 5218

Barry Aufich Scamander Probus




Classifieds appear twice (in two
papers) unless otherwise notified.

ltems for Sgle

4 x 4 720 Flat tray Rego 3/03
Reconditioned motor, gear box,
fransfer and diff.

Aluminium tray

Wide rims. Bull bar

$3,200 o.n.o.

Phone 6372 2258 or

0417 344 209

Black faced ram
Full mouth, proven stud
Phone Fred or Fiona 6372 2088

Mongoose BMX Helmet
Size small / medium
Very good condition

$60 Phone 6372 2258

Mitsubishi Galant 1974 sedan
1600 cc, automatic, rego 7/02
Tinted windows, runs well

$400 ono. Ph 6372 2535

78 HZ Holden sedan
Good condition inside & out
No registration. 4 new tyres
$1500 o.n.0. Ph 6377 1128
After 4 pm 6377 1164

Wanted to buy

Wanted to buy LEGO sets and
blocks. Phone 6372 2222

Aluminium dinghy & motor with
registered trailer to approx
$1000. Phone 6372 2054 or
0438 017 105

Large timber cot -
with mattress
$45 Phone 6372 2337

Wanted to Rent

Large shed for storage

(with power if possible)

Ph. 6327 2801 or 0409 511 390

Want your lawns mown ?
Then just ring Benjamin .
Phone 0409 407 692

MUSIC-FIRE-FOOD-
CIRCUS-DANCE

On behalf of Grassy Bottom
Regional Arts and the Winter
Solstice Committee, | would
like to say a big thankyou to
the people of S¢ Marys and
surrounding towns.

More than 500 people came
out in the cold night air to enjoy
the celebration. Music food,
fire and circus all came
together on the night to create
a wonderful evenings enter-
tainment. There are so many
wonderful people to thank for
their help, without them it could
not happen. '

This is a community event by
the people for the people and
we hope to see you all again
next year !

Special thanks to:
Tasmanian Regional Arts
Break O’'Day Council

Aurora Energy

Todd's Hall

St Marys District High School
Nick Wardlaw

Value Plus Supermarket
Wombat Post

Cray pot makers Priory
Faulkner Family

LJ Hooker

The Valley Voice

And all the other contribuiors
and helpers.

St Marys
Bail & Auction

Formal Dress only

Saturday 6th July 2002
Starts @ 8 pm for 8.30 pm
at Todd’s Hall
$7 per person -
supper included

" Prizes all night -
¢TE- everyone welcome

A St Marys Tigers Function

ST MARYS

SUPERMARKET

38 Main Road St Marys
Mark Kate John Roseanns

Ph/Fax 6372 2240 Butcher Ph. 6372 2274
Mon- Fri. Bam - 6pm  Sat: §am - 12 noen

ATM / EFTPOS available
Weekly specials /Home delfiveries

& In house bakery

~ In  house butcher-weekly
speciafs

+ Fresh fruit & vegetables

Fresh fish weekly-

Thursdays

Fresh chicken weekly

Deli with smaligoods

Specialty meats & cheeses

Hardware & garden supplies

Large range of cards & gift

wrap

Stationery, tapes & CD’s

Agents for:

Northern Home Brewing—
all brewing supplies

Roberts Ltd
Rural Supplies-
All stock feed & fencing
Buik garden supplies
& cement

Soda Stream Supplies-
Replacement cylinders, syrup
mixes & accessories

Regal Drycleaners-
Waeekly service

The Rug Doctor-
Carpet & Uphoistery cleaner
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Fast Coast Class
"~ Falmouth 6372 5361

Gilass repairs
Security dooss
Shower screens
Wardrobe doors
Double glazing

Aluminiom windows

* X X ¥ ¥ O

Locally owned and servicing the East
Coast for over 10 years. Call David and |§
Anne Cannon for prompt and zeliable \




ST MARYS HEALTH

& BEAUTY CENTRE

42 Main Road St Marys Tasmania
Phone 036372 2172

Jeans for Genes Day
Badges $2 & $5
On sale now for
Friday August 2nd

Yummy flavoured lip gloss
Only $2.50 ea.

Super Specials
Close to date:
KODAK 36 exp. 100 ASA FILMS
Were $8
Now $6

Guarana to give you VITALITY !
Was $24.75
Now $15.00

Tea tree hair conditioner
Was $6.95
Now $2.35

Dredging trials on

Georges Bay Barway

A trial program of dredging on the
barway has begun.

Funded by the State Government, the
program is using a St Helens-based
fishing boat fitted with special pump
equipment in an attempt to clear sand
from the entrance to Georges Bay.
Minister for Primary Industries, Water
and Environment, David Llewellyn said
the trial was a way of testing the
viability of the techniques as a long-
term solution to a long-standing prob-
lem. The trial program uses a powerful
pump 1o push water under high
pressure onto the sand surface at the
barway.

Local fisherman Noel Harper, who has
been contracted to conduct the trial,
said the aim was to stir up the sand
aggregation which made the barway
treacherous.

Narrow entrances where barways
develop represent a significant risk for
boats and it would be very pleasing
indeed if this trial proves to be an
effective, efficient and economically
viable way of making them safe.

St Marys Forum
Meeting held 17th June 2002 at St Marys District High School

Present: Karen Saunders, Terese Tanner, John Brown, Eric
Bean, Kevin Faulkner, Greg Louden, Betsy Floyde, Vicki
Powe, Colleen McGee, Heather Lodge, Rhonda Cranch,
Neil Butterworth, Umesh Pratap, Peter Rubenach and Keri
Webb.

Apologies. Steve Walley, John McGiveron, and Hannah
Rubenach,

Neil Butterworth welcomed all and distributed list of
recommendations compiled by the steering committee.
The following are the dot points.

+ The Advisory Body only an outlet for information which
then can be taken back to club/committee

+ 5 people to make up the body
Advertise the positions and call for nominations
A selection committee of 3 people to review the
suitability of the nominees

It was raised that some people had a problem with the idea
of a selection committee doing interviews for positions which
were on a veluntary basis.

Kevin Faulkner had no problem with the concept but thought
consideration on the selection process could be given, such
as after suitability ascertained maybe draw names from a
hat.

Karen Saunders suggested nomination forms could be
placed in the Valley Voice.

John Brown was not sure if by using only 5 people for the
body, communication could fail to get back to the
committees.

Vicki Powe from the Youth Activity Group in St Helens
thought that any communication body would help network
information with St Marys and St Helens.

Eric Bean said to take the next step and deal with any
problems as they arise.

Kevin Faulkner addressed the floor and gave his view on
Councit involvement

John Brown thought maybe the steering committee could
continue with the process of building strength in our
communications and possibly evolve eventually into the
Advisory Body.

We should generate knowledge by using media outlets,
BODFM, Suncoast news and Valley Voice.

The steering committee remains open to the public and
meeting dates to be notified by mailing list and Valley Voice.
Terese Tanner will look into training in relevant issues for the
committee, John Brown and Terese will source funding.

Steering Committee meeting:
St Marys Online Access Centre  +-
Monday 8th July 2002 at 6.30 pm

Agenda for the meeting:
+ Assist in the development of a plan to open an Op Shop
for the St Marys District High School Parents & Friends.

+ More discussion on setting up of Advisory Body.




Steering Committee, St Marys
Online Access Centre meeting
Monday 8th July at 6.30 pm

TLC inc. monthly meeting
Monday 156th July at 2 pm

St Marys Community Health
Centre

CWA St Marys meeting on
Thursday 18th July at 11.30 am
in Uniting Church Hall.

St Marys Ball & Auction
Formal dress only |

Saturday 6th July. 8 for 8.30 pm
at Todd’s Hall  $7 per person
A St Marys Tigers function

MONDAY JAM !

(Sunday school on Monday 1)
Corner Clive St & Main Street St
Marys.

3.15 pm to 4.45 pm Mondays
Open to children of all
denominations.

Return thanks

Special thanks to Dr Geniola
and Dr Shah and all the Staff
at the St Marys Hospital for
all the help and comfort you
gave John and myself.

Thanks to families and
friends for being there for us.
Thank you everyone for your
support through cards,
flowers and kind words, it is
helping me through a hard
time.

May Smith

Gray Rd St Marys

Would you like to be involved in
an adults circus workshop with
Andrew Brassington ?

Please register your interest by
phoning Cathy on 6372 2086 or
leave a note at Todd's Hall with
your name and phone number.

it'll be GREAT FUN !
Grassy Bottom Regional Arts

Unusual find |

Found when cleaning up after
60th Wedding Anniversary party,
a ‘non-matching’ pair of fan, size
11, men’s shoes. '

These may be claimed from
Doris  Bullock, please bring
along the other odd pair |

Contacts for Valley Voice

Ron 6372 2105

Audrey 8372 2337

Fax: 6372 2172 or leave
written material with Kathryn,
St Marys Health & Beauty
Centre or post: C/- Post Office
St Marys Tas 7215

Redline coach deliver this
paper. Statewide passenger &
parcel service.
Ph 6372 2142

Valley Voice Advertising
Rates: Classifieds free.
Small ad. $6. % page $15.
V2 page $25. Full page - $40
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; Paul and Genevieve

U would like to sincerely
2

¢ thank everyone for

; their good wishes and

! cards they received on

; the Birth of their son

g Lockie John.
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Anniversary thanks

A huge thankyou to all who
attended our 60th Woedding
Anniversary on Saturday 22nd
June. It was a wonderful
evening, made all the more
special sharing it with so many
relatives and friends.

We have some lovely photos,
thanks to Tim McManus.

We greatly appreciated Stephen
Salter's warm words and wishes
and thank him for coming out in
ill health.

A special thankyou to the Bean
family, the Webb family and
Gwenda, for helping set up and
clean up. Also to the organist
John Clarke, vocalist Rita
Summers and lan Summers
who accompanied his wife.

They filled the hall with fabulous
music.

To those who brought food, we
tried to eat it all, thankyou |

We hope everyone enjoyed the
evening as much as we did.
Keith and Doris Bullock
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The Ranch Dinner
Will be closed on:
JULY : 6th, 7th, 8th

Sarry for any inconvenience.

St Marys Newsagency

Phone 6372 2143
Bus time table:

eaves: Mon. Wed. Fri. 10.10 am.
Fridays 8 pm

Returns: Mon -Thurs. 7 pm

Latest Videos:
Ring of Fire.

Open 7 days a week

Tues. & Thurs. 8.40 am

Training Day. America’s Sweetheart




The Editor

As the next State Election is just
around the comer, | thought it
appropriate to just remind your
readers of the situation facing
St Marys and Fingal Valley commu-
nities prior to the last election.

All would vividly recall the previous
Liberal Govemment had closed our
hospital foliowing a bitter debate
and demonstrations.

The Labor Opposition, prior to
winning the 1998 election, worked
with us all to prevent the closure
and promised if elected they would
rebuild and re-open the hospital.

The Labor Government honoured
that promise and the hospital is
again operating on a 24 hour 7 day
basis.

When you go to the polls on July

20th, don’t forget which party -

closed the hospital and which party
re-~opened it.
Jean Schier Falmouth

(Member of St Marys District
Hospital Support Association)

Doli and Toy Museum

Main Street St Marys

Open: 11 amto 2 pm

Admission: Gold coin donation
(proceeds to St Marys community).

A unigue display of dolls and toys
kindly loaned by members of the com-
munity.

lLocal crafts on sale.

a

Survey reveals the advantages of living
in the St Marys and Cornwall area
Why do people like living here?

One of the questions asked on the survey was “what are the
advantages of living in the St Marys/Cormnwall area?”

By far the greatest response was in relation to the environment.
The words peaceful and quiet were mentioned 59 times. People
also enthused about the bush and mountains, the proximity to the
ocean, clean air and laid back rural lifestyle. There were also a
few comments that living here represented freedom.

The next greatest advantage people saw was the friendly,
supportive community. “People rally around when things go
wrong” and “I really feel part of a community fiving here”, were
representative of most answers. Although quite a number
commented favourably on the health facilities and school, 2 much
larger percent said they felt safe and secure as the crime rate is
relatively low.

Two people felt that a major advantage was no traffic lights.

It is difficult to measure these advantages in economic terms —
although if there is a market out there you can bet someone will
find a way to sell them. The kind of assets we have are not taken
into consideration when assessing areas of poverty in Australia,
therefore, we get labelled as one of the poorest.

It is true the average level of income in this area is very low.
There is also great concern that a number of people are finding it
increasingly difficult to make ends meet or find work. They are
issues that won't go away and need {o be addressed.

But on balance | feel we also need to keep in mind that in the
beauty that surrounds us, the supportive community and the
relatively low crime rate, it could be argued that in many ways we
are more fortunate than some living in Sydney or Melbourne.
On a $2000 a week income they still must lock everything, bar
their windows, breathe polluted air, drive for hours to get to the
bush or a clean beach, and hardly ever know a neighbour, let
alone a whole community.

According to the survey the advantages of living here are valued
highly. Next time we will look at the down side.
Julia Weston

Dick Adams

Federal Member for Lyons

Ring me on 1800 811134,
Write to PO Box 50,
Perth Tas 7300

Fax me on 6398 1120
or email me at:

D.Adams. MP(@aph.gov.au
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Ransleys Home |

Appliance Services §

Do your apphances need repairs
or spare parts 7

We also have a range of recondi- fi
tioned/used appliances for sale in
our show room.

S A 41 Quail Street St Helens
CSKYCHANNEL [ i (next to RSL).
MEALS jFri. Sdf & Sun : : - Ian & Narelie Ransley

Phone/Fax 6376 1811




Special meeting St Marys Playgroup

& Friday 12th July 2002 at 1 pm
& St Marys Pacing Club Rooms

& Playgroup for caregivers and children has not been running in St
Marys during 2002. This meeting has been called to determine
whether or not there is interest in running playgroup in St Marys
in the future. If it is deemed that playgroup will not run in future,
we need to decide where playgroup equipment, materials and

funds shouid go.
Anyone interested is warmly invited to attend.

AN

& For further information please phone Monicque 86372 1001,

Karen 6372 2708

Help for St Helens

Carnival

The annual St Helens athietics
camival has been put on a sound
footing with the help of some
State Government funding.

Labor member for Lyons Ken
Bacon said the organising com-
mittee was not affiliated with the
Sports Carnivals Association,
which is made up of the clubs that
hold the series of carnivals over
the Christmas period.

“As a consequence the St Helens

Dalek blitzkrieg

The blitzkrieg into the Eastern Highlands by Dalek
mutants on Saturday 15th June saw St Marys,
capital of the Break O’Day Plains, overrun and
subjugated. Truck loads of mutants stormed the
town and within minutes every driveway was
occupied by a mutant guard, dominating the
streetscape in their blue and yellow uniforms.

Dalek Head Quarters at Helos in the Province of
Helander has decreed that every household shall
allow their guard to assume their name, provide it
accommodation, feed it daily, and attend a fort-
nightly population muster in the street at 8.00 am.

Yellow and blue overalls are to be issued {o
residents to ensure a symbiotic relationship with
the mutants. Each suit will be numbered individu-
ally e.g. BOD Person 789, but the colour
coordination will ensure a BOD brand image
instantly recognisable by tourists, as directed by
Ysmthe, the Dalek overload of the Happy Hols in
Melander strategic plan.

The local Dalek command will be at Stalag Luft
Gray Rd, where fences and gates topped with
razor wire have been errected. Residents will be
required to report to the local Commandant
between 10.00 am and 2.00 pm on Tuesdays and
Thursdays and 12 noon and 3.00 pm Sundays to
undertake voluntary environmental cleansing.

Residents should be aware that the yellow and
blue mutants are particularly sadistic and
unpredictable. The green clones are far more
popuiation friendly, and have been known to
assimilate with local populations and become
valued members of the community. Dalek High
Command has adopted a hard line strategy in
respect of St Marys, and the selection of the brutal
yellow and blue mutants for the town sends a
clear message that independence and local
differences will not be tolerated.

‘Winston Smith’

event misses out on the major
government funding enjoyed by
the bigger carnivals.”

Mr Bacon said the St Helens club
had been through a couple of
tough years when it's future was
in doubt, but that uncertainty was
now behind it.

The ciub has indicated the $2000
grant from the State Government
will be used to boost prizes or
help defray costs for bringing
some of the top athietes in the
country to the East Coast.

Winter is here,
enjoy it !

CWA St Marys Branch

The next meeting of St Marys CWA will be on
18th July, (3rd Thursday of the month) at 11.30
am in the Uniting Church Hall Storey Street.
Please bring a plate so that we can share a lunch
together. A surprise activity will take place so
come and join in the fun.

At the inaugural meeting held on Thursday 27th
June 2002, we had thirteen ladies in attendance,
together with the visiting CWA members from
Launceston and a great day was shared by all.
Office bearers elected were: President, Mrs Jan
Sparkes, Vice President Mrs Polly McGee, Treas-
urer Mrs Julianne Wicks, and Secretary Mrs Patti
O'Donnell.

We look forward fo seeing you there.




Photograph St Marys this Winter

Residents of St Marys have a unigue opportunity in the next couple of months to share the joys of living
in St Marys over the winter time.

2003 Calendar
Grassy Bottom Regional Arts based in St Marys, will be produc-
ing a calendar in 2003 featuring the town and its surrounds. All
members of the community plus visitors to the region are
invited to submit photographs which they would like to be
included and we will run photographic workshops later in the
year with the aim of improving the quality of local photography.
We hope that local people will take this opportunity to take
photographs of their favourite places and that we can produce
a beautiful and interesting portrayal of the St Marys area.
Some local features we are hoping to illustrate are the St Marys
township, native flora and fauna, the coast, local mountains,
farms and farming activities, local properties and homes,
historic (of old homes, churches etc), local residents and
visitors. Photographs of other local features also welcome.

« Each photographer can submit a maximum of 4
photographs.

= On the back of each photograph the name of the

photographer, contact phone number, age if under 16, and

location of photograph, should be written.

If you wish to have the photograph returned please include a

stamped self addressed envelope.

All photographs must be taken within a 15 km radius of

St Marys.

The deadline for accepting photographs is 1st September

2002

Photographs can be taken to Todd's Hall or posted to

Grassy Bottom Regional Arts, C/- Post Office, St Marys

7215
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Visiting a BIG dairy

All the vital statistics were too big to remember, but | was
very impressed by the huge scale of the dairy at
Evercreech when | visited with a bus group.

To begin with the herd comprises 1250 milking cows with
an average age of three to four years, mostly Friesian
and Jersey breeds, but some Guernseys and Ayrshires
as well,

The majority of the stock is raised from calves or
yearlings at Evercreech. Milking began in August 1998
and the main production is from July to May.

A production peak average of 23 litres per day per cow
has been achieved this season.

The cows are predominantly pasture fed, with some grain
pellets as a supplement and the Evercreech dairy block is
1100 acres, 600 acres are irrigated.

The cows are milked twice a day in the rotary dairy which
can milk 80 cows simultaneously, each rotation taking
approximately 8 minutes. The milk is then stored in a
refrigerated milk silo which has a capacity of 30,600
litres.

Although milking was not in progress when we were
there, it was a most interesting and educational experi-
ence and we appreciated being allowed to visit.

A visifor

Grassy Bottom is also teaming up with the
National Museum in Canberra to photo-
graph St Marys as part of the “Looking
Around” exhibit which will feature in the
permanent “Nation: Symbols of Australia
Exhibition”. The National Museum has had
over one million visitors since opening in
March 2001 which is even more than
attended the Winter Solstice on Faulkner's
Green !!

The “Looking Around” project will focus on
life in Australia’'s suburbs presenting a
photographic essay describing what people
think is important and special about their
individual suburb. Project coordinator
Joanne Bach says ‘“Elements of
Tasmania’s rich past, including a convict
jacket and Thylacine skin already feature in
the Museum’s permanent exhibitions, but
this is a wonderful opportunity to showcase
the Tasmania of today”.

Dawn Casey, National Museum Director
adds “ The National Museum of Australia is
very much a “People’s Museum” and this
exhibit provides a wonderful opportunity for
the people of Australia to contribute fo the
museum's content and stories”

The exhibit will be on display for up fo 3
months and will include 100-150 photo-
graphs as well as a brief description of the
suburbs,

The National Museum will provide up to
fiteen disposable cameras and will cover
the developing costs. Photographs will also
be considered for the 2003 St Marys
Calendar which we hope to publish later
this year. Grassy Bottom Regional Arts
invites anyone interested in taking part in
the project to phone Jack Foreman on
6372 2034.

Happy photographing.

P & S RAWNSLEY

Building & Concreting Contractors

Excavator, Backhoe & Truck Hire
9 TONNE EXCAVATOR, OFFSET BOOM
ROADS & DRIVEWAYS,

LASER LEVELLING
SAND SOIL & GRAVEL
HOUSE & DRAINAGE EXCAVATIONS
SERVING EAST COAST & FINGAL VALLEY
Ph: 6372 5627 0419 376 747
Fax: 6372 5613




St Marys Community Health Centre

GP ROSTER, ON CALL: JULY
Dr Shah Sat 6th- Sun 7th
Dr Geniola Sat 13th- Sun 14th
Dr Shah Sat 20th- Sun 21st

Dr. Shah on call
Ph: 6372 2311

Dr. Geniola on call
Ph: 6374 2288

St Helens Hospital 6376 5222

Medical Emergencies Phone:
1800 008 008 or 000

or The Ambulance on: 000

MEDICARE CARDS
Please bring your currently validated

Medicare Card along to doctor

appointments.

It is very time consuming for our
reception staff to have to look back
through medical records for
Medicare numbers.

Thank you for your assistancel

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD
A project of Samaritan’s Purse

9D 'Imagine the joy of a child who has
~ never received a present before, a

war, natural disaster, poverty, illness or neglect,
receives a shoebox filled to overflowing with
gifts. That's the impact that Operation Christmas
Child has on children around the world.’

To find out how you can participate in Operation
Christmas Child please come along to our
Information session:

When: Thursday 11th July

Where: St Marys Day room

Time: 1:30pm
RSVP: N/A- but Hayley Gilbert can be contacted
for any further details 6372 2111

Also donations of old shoeboxes would be much
appreciated for gift packing.

child who has suffered because of|

WHAT'S ON AT THE CENTRE?
4th July Centrapact, Bob De Boer
10:00am- 4:30pm

Child Health Session

with Lorraine McGee.,
9:00am- 12:00 noon. For
afternoon appointments
phone Lorraine on 0409 361
005.

Continence Clinic, Carmel
Taylor 6336 5102 for appoint.
(Then every 4 weeks.)
1:00pm-3:00pm

8th July Psychologist, Mark Amos

Oth July Rae & Partners, Barristers
Tom Bain 9:00am- 10:00am
15th July Medical Students arrive x 2
TLC Meeting 2:00pm in Day
Centre. All welcome to
attend.

Enquiries for other visting
services phone 63722111,

Information on this page was submitted by the
St Marys Community Health Centre, Gardiners Creek Rd St Marys. 7215




Fingal

Mon 8th Glen Lodge Sharon Hall
Tues 9th Trish Pyke Robyn Holder
Wed. 10th Lorraine Gill  Mim Woods
Thu 11th Jean Schier Sue Woods
Fri 12th Tracy Bean Robyn Miller

Mon 15th Debbie Bames Shirley Parker

Tues 16th Ruth Aulich June Hall
Wed. 17th Denise Dawson Barb Saunders
Thu 18th Claire Bean Patsy Death

Fri 19th M & P Berwick Mac Saunders

ST MARYS ONLINE
ACCESS CENTRE

OPENING HOURS:

Mon/Tues: 10amto 4 pm
Wednesday: 2pm to4pm
Thurs/FrifSat: 10 am to 4 pm

We are situated behind the Town Hali in the
Schoot NEET Centre. The Centre will be open on
some evenings for your convenience.

For more information please contact St Marys
Online Access Centre on 6372 2005 or call in
and see one of the volunteers.

Catholic Parish o« St Marys
Priest: Father Bill Egan

Fingal

Every Friday Mass 10am
st and 3rd Sunday Mass 10.30am
St Marys

Every Sunday Mass 9am
Bicheno

Every Sunday Mass 3pm
St Helens

Every Saturday

Vigil Mass 6pm
Mangana

5th Sunday Mass 11am

Anglican Parish ot Northern Midlands
Services each Sunday

Fingal 10.00am
Avoca 11.30am
Mathinna Monday 10am
Daily Office Reading
Avoca Tuesdays 10am
Fingal Tuesdays 12 noon
Ross Wednesdays  10am

Anglican Parish St Helens 6376 1144
St Helens

8am and 10.30am

Every Sunday

StMarys 10am
No service 5th Sunday

Monday JAM:
3.15 pm to 4.45 pm for children 5-12 yrs

Pyengana 1lam
2nd and 4th Sunday

Break O’Day Uniting Church
Fingal 9.00am
St Helens !lam and 7pm

Seventh Day Adventist
Hodgeman Street Scamander
Sabbath School 10am

Divine Service 1lam

New Beginnings Church

Every Sunday at 10.30 with children’s time, tea and coffee
afterwards.

Last Sunday of month we will share lunch together.

108 High St Mathinna Ph 6377 1234

New Beginnings Church is a branch of The Vine Church A.
0O.G Launceston




2 Soccer news
by the Mt Elephant Correspondent

Junior and Senior soccer players from St Marys travelled down the
coast last weekend to play a World Cup game against St Helens.

In the Junior game St Marys Brazil led St Helens Brazil several
times before the classy trio of Kieran, Kane and Jamie-L.ee decided
the contest in favour of the coastal dwellers.

In the Senior game the St Marys International team never recovered
by having it's Brazilian players Thomasario and Michaeldinho
poached by St Helens Brazil shortly before the game. Nevertheless
St Marys ptayed well, deserving their 2-1 half-time lead. The class
of St Helens Brazil eventually prevailed with the St Marys defence
so solid in the first half, becoming increasingly stretched as the

SUPERMARKET /
HARDWARE

56 Main Street St Marys 7215
Graham & Karen Saunders
Phone 6372 2242

EFTPOS
Local Home Delivery
Cut Price Sam's Weekly
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game progressed. St Helens finally won 6-3 (or was it 7-3 ?). . gfggj;‘i:s

The St Marys coach said after the game * The lads played magnifi- | ., Pre-Packed Meat

cently. If the referee had given us five or six penalties we might 1. Fruit & Vegetables

have won or at least drawn, so we can consider it a moral victory. It 1« Paint-Tinted to your
is true that we have never won a game but if we score more goals requirements

and let in less, | see no reason why that record won’t end soon.” & Cement

St Marys team: One Legged (Turkey), Spider Grey (Denmark), < Hardware

Carlos the Invincible {Argentina), Tree (Tasmania), Ashok < Gardening Supplies
(Yorkshire) and Harry sam (South Korea). % Stock Feed

Blues news

Qur last two weekends of foothall have been
played in cold windy conditions, despite that, our
club has been successful in both the Seniors and
Reserves.

First we hosted Old Scoich, and our Under 16's
were beaten again by the Scotch boys.

The Reserves won a tough game against an im-
proved Scotch side.

The Seniors won their game by 76 points despite
playing against a strong wind, with ail players
playing well.

Better players were Jarrad, Chris Gee, Jake,
Pecker and young Heath Lowe, only 15 and
played a great game on his wing. Cocky put more
emphasis on enjoying playing footy and less on
the final result which all players responded to well.
Last Saturday was a cold southerly day with snow
on the mountain, we hosted Campbell Town.

The Under 16’s kicked the first goal of the game
but were beaten by a bigger side again. Better
players were Danny, A Speers, Ben and Ferret.
Final scores were Campbell Town 16.23 (119) de-
feating Fingal 1.0 (6)

Reserves took to the field with only 18 players
available and played well winning by 44 points.

-
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Fencing Requirements

Blues News continued

Better players were: Norm, Wazza, Luke, Red,
and the ageless Bruce Miller roving the forward
line picked up many possessions. Final scores
were Fingal 12.16 (88) defeating Campbell Town
6.8 (44).

Seniors were hit by sickness and injuries but had
the depth and experience to over come Camp-
bell Town by 66 points. '

The game started at a frantic pace with Fingal
kicking against a strong wind and were able to
kick 4 goals to 1 for the first quarter to set the
trend for the game. Better players were Jarrad,
Homer, Bulsy, Danny and Cocky, with Fred
kicking 6 goals, to take his tally to 36 for the
season. Final scores were Fingal 17.17 (119)
defeating Campbell Town 7.11 (53).

Our next two games we play Perth at Perth then
Old Launcestonians at home. After this game
there will be an Iron Man Competition with a
cabaret to foliow. ‘

Until then, ‘see you at the footy’.
(Readers have asked, could Blues Correspon-

dent please give full names instead of only nick
names.)




7\ St Marys Sports Centre

1@1 by Kackhander

Thanks to two excellent results in the past fortnight, St
Marys Pennant finds itself in a position to challenge for
the A Grade flag again. Two weeks ago the team
finally broke the nearly 3 year hoodoo that we had
against Bicheno by recording a strong 4-3 win. All four
winners were clear-cut. Chris Davern and Dale
Ridgers continued on with top wins as did Rod McGive-
ron but the crucial result was the come from behind
result from Steven Dawson over Norm Tildesly. Norm is
exceptionally hard to beat particularly when he gets his
nose in front, but Smokey pulled it off. Well done
indeed.

Hard luck story must have been Craig Mitchell without
doubt. With the greatest respect to “Hollywood” Huddle-
stone from Bicheno, he could play that chip shot on the
18th hundreds of times like he did and would never hole
it again, but that’s golf | suppose.

Last weekend the side recorded a fine 5-2 result
against the strong St Helens side who had beaten us
earlier in the season. A huge win was recorded by Brad
Ennis on his return to the side by all accounts courtesy
of his good form. Dale Ridgers won well again, Craig
Mitchell and Rod McGiveron played solid golf to win
their games and Trevor Viney played extra well in a
high standard game against arguably St Helens' best
match player in Rod Dakin. Congratulations Trevor on a
terrific win.

Likewise high standard was the order of the day when
you refer to the Chris Davern / Shaun Keenan match. It
is not often that you shoot sub 70 (69 to be exact) and
go 1 down, but unfortunately for Chris this happened.
Chris played magnificent golf tee to green but on
several occasions the birdie putt just wouldn’t drop.
Apparently this happened at 5 or 6 times so imagine the
round if even a few fell in. To Shaun’s credit though he
held his nerve and dropped a couple of iong putts to
just get up to even the ledger with Chris who beat him
at St Helens previously. Well done to both players on a
top game.

St Marys now take on Scamander and provided a good
result is recorded in that game the flag will be decide at
Bicheno the following week. Let's hope it works out that
way.

in A Reserve the boys can't win the flag but there is still
some great news. A huge congratulations to Jim Haas
on a great win against his opponent from Bicheno and
likewise to ever reliable Tony Blake who had a big win
in his game. The team went down 2-3.

Last weekend surely the highlight of the results was the
breakthrough win by Paul ‘Bluey’ Spilsbury. Paul has
been so close on many occasions this year but missed

- O g

out. Not this time, not only did he win but he played

.

some fantastic goif to do it. Well done
Bluey, keep them coming, we're proud of
you for sticking at it.

Great wins also to Tony Biake and Robbie
McDonald gave the side a nice 3-2 win for
the day against St Helens.

To club results and Rod McGiveron won the
Members Stroke event the week before last
and the June Monthly Trophy was taken out
by Chris Davermn who shot an excellent nett
64 to win on countback from Rod McGive-
ron. Thanks to St Marys Value Plus for
sponsoring the event .

This upcoming week is the first round of the
Annual Spilsbury Trophy and a good field is
anticipated. Let’s support this great event of
44 years standing.

Ladies on course for Northern title

In the Ladies golf we wish the pennant team
a lot of success in the Cons-Pearce play-off
for the handicap pennant northern title in a
week or two and we're sure you'll do the
club proud.

Well done to Kath Blair in the Silver Spoon
round who just edged out Bobbie Marwood
and the consistent Beth Haas. The overall
winner for the year in this event was Bobbie
Harwood. Well done Bobbie.
Congratulations aiso to Kath for reducing
her handicap to 19.

The place to be Friday nights !

The first Friday night Members Draw was a
big success and congratulations to Glen
Lodge for winning the inaugural prize.

Don’t forget everyone, it's on Friday night
for a while as is Happy Hour between 6.30
and 7.30 pm. Also on these nights we will
be conducting Indoor Bowls and maybe a
darts competition if there is enough interest.
It is the place fo be for a few hours each
Friday and the funds raised will help us with
the cost of upgrading our irrigation system.

Many thanks go to all involved in securing
some funds to offset the cost of the new
system. We still have a ot to do and further
money to raise but with the support from our
club members, planned functions including
the Monster Seafood night in August and
Michael Polley MHA, we hope to be able to
get on with implementing it all soon. Thanks
again to all involved so far and those in the
future months.

Confinued next page




St Marys Sports Centre by Kackhander

Continued from previous page

While on thankyous we must pay tribute to mainly John
McDonald and Peter Davern for a monumental effort in
levelling the new lawn around the bowls green. It looks
fantastic, well done.

Thanks also to Debbie Squires, Ruth Aulich and Wombat
Post for basically raising $200 selling raffle tickets in the
Kookaburra Bird Bath that was kindly donated by Ezy Flicks
Video Store St Helens, and won by Wendy Aulich St Marys.

It is great to report that the club is travelling fairly well at the
moment, even allowing for the traditional winter downturn,
but if everyone continues to support both golf, bowis and
social aspects of the club whether by voluntary work or
attendance, it augers well for the rest of the year.

One final thought, | wonder what Beth and Jim Haas are
having for tea [ately ? | bet it is not Ratatouille !

Who ever said that nobody or nothing likes Nissan vehicles
does not know what they are talking about, do they Jim ?
Until next time, good hitting and rolling.

Anyone for indoor bowls ?

With the help of Shan Williams, | am trying to get members or
new members to piay Indoor Bowis. The Cormwall Club has
two mats and two sets of bowls. To buy a new mat in these
times, a club would be looking at $6,000 plus. We have the
mats and we want to use them.

Perhaps you have never tried indoor bowls, we ¢an teach you
and indoor bowis can be played even if the weather is rotten !
It is cheap to play — $5 to join and $1 for the day you play.

No expensive uniform to buy, you only need a shoe with a flat
sole and no heel. Shoes like Nike area ‘no no', as the sole cuts
into the mat. Slippers or stocking feet or if you have bowls
shoes that's fine.

Age is no criteria, | use my sticks to give me balance. Even if
you are a busy person, or an aged person, you are helping
yourself, you are exercising and you are getting out among
people. We really do want some more members. If interested
please ring:

Shan Williams on 6372 2111

Una Camplin on 8372 2248

DINGO MiENEI DECCER

CD & TM Wright 1 Gardiners Ck Rd St Marys 7215
Ph: 6372 2258 or 0417 344 209

< Backhoe with 3 bucket sizes

< Trenching to 900 deep

» Machine only 1050mm wide and 1.2m high

200, 300 or 450mm augers to a depth of 2.2m.

4 in 1 bucket handy for landscaping, levelling etc.
< Can bore holes for house piers, post or verandah poles etc.
< Little damage to lawns, ideal for around the house & garden.
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JUNIOR FOOTY

In the past fortnight at Junior football
we have had a training day and a
game against Bridport.

The games against Bridport were
contested in two age groups, Under
10's and Under 13’s. In the U/10's we
were outplayed by a much larger,
well organised and slightly better
skilled team, although our coaches
on the day, Mr Bennett and Mr Kelly,
asked for a big effort in the last
quarter and it was pleasing to see
the boys respond and hold Bridport
to an even quarter.

In the U/13 game it is easier to report
that once again our boys easily de-
feated their opposition. Much of the
credit for the way these boys have
teamed together over the past few
years must go to Trevor Midson and
Michael Cooke for their commitment
to Junior football in our area.

Coming events:

+ Sunday 7th July v St Helens at
St Helens 10.30 am start.

+ Sunday 14th July club game at
Scamander 10.30 am start.

+ Sunday 21st July club game at
St Marys 10.30 am start.

+ SATURDAY 27th July:
Presentation Day at St Marys

Presentation Day will include games
against parents (Mums in the
younger group and Dads in older
group), a BBQ lunch, then a movie at
Todd’s Hall followed by a small pres-
entation to each registered member
of Auskick.

More information about Presentation
Day will be given to each member.
Please note that this is an
amendment to our original roster.

Winner of raffle held at Night Game
was Emma Faulkner.

Major raffle will be drawn at
Presentation Day, so it would be
appreciated if books could be
returned soon, thank you.

‘Point Post’




Tigers Ball and Auction of players

It was the 22nd June and St Marys travelled to Launceston to take
on St Pats. The Under 16's met a very big and skilful St Pats side
and were soundly beaten, but to their credit they never stopped
trying and played the game right out. All boys tried hard against
overwhelming odds.

The Reserves again short on numbers were also run over by a fit
and dedicated St Pats side. Better player were Andrew Arnott,
Paul Webb, Dave Cummings and Mick Spaulding.

The Seniors then tackled the highly fancied senior side of St Pats
and were also beaten by a large margin. Better players were
Randall Norris, Jack Viney, A. Holloway and again Cameron

Bugg.

Another trip to Launceston on the 29th to take on Old Scotch at
the NTCA ground. The Under 16's again faced a larger and more
skilful side and were again beaten by a wide margin. However
they again all tried hard with Richard Howe, Jason Mitchell, Ben
Mayes and Otis Howard among the better players.

in the Reserves Old Scoich started in a blaze of glory kicking 8
goals to 1 in the first quarter. The next three quarters produced a
good even game but the damage had already been done. Jamie
McKimmie, Troy Madden, Mike Cooke and the two trotting drivers
and trainers, Andrew Amoft and Heath Szczypka among the
better players. Andrew and Heath both drove winners at the
Devonport Trots on Sunday night.

The battle between the Senior sides was an even contest all day
with Old Scotch prevailing in the end by 17 points. Better players
were Peter Archer, Phil Dodd, Cameron Bugg and Robert Coker,
Best entertainer on the day was former St Marys player Ben
Robinson who put on a fiery show for Old Scotch. Thanks must go
to the 5 or 6 Reserve players who for the last few weeks have
played both Reserves and Senior games.

Come on some of you footballers, show a bit of dedication and
team spirit and tum up to play. It is no good playing at home and
not travelling away. Take a leaf out of Andrew Wright's book, he
travels from St Helens for every game, rain, hail or shine. Football
is a team game and two full sides certainly makes it easier on
players, coaches and supporters alike. So come on you absent
footballers, lets get playing.

Saturday the 6th July and the Tigers play the strong Tamar Cats.
Given two full sides the Tigers have a good chance of scoring a
double on home soil. It would be nice to see a few more Tiger
supporters at home games to cheer them on, after all it is a cheap
days entertainment for $6 - that's $2 a game !|

After the game on Saturday night:

Some of the local lasses have spent a lot of time organising a
Ball, and a Footballer Auction.

It seems if you buy a footballer, he is your slave for the night. And
fadies, there are a few rough, handsome brutes amongst them
too | This is happening at Todd’'s Hall and should be a fun night,
so lets all try to get along and support our local team.

P.S. They say that Paul Barnes will fetch top price.

Till next Valley Voice, cheers. O Tiges Offsider
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East Coast
Motocross Club

Next meeting: Thursday 4th July
7 pm at Bayside Inn St Helens
Next practice day:

Sunday 14 July 10 am

Working bees:

Usually every 2nd Sunday, just
ring Bill Friday night 6376 1702
Enquiries:

Bill Franks 6376 1702 b
Rodney Johnson 6372 5552
Chris Wright 6372 2258 3

PN

St Marys Tennis

Tennis Coaching

Michelle Rowell's next tennis
coaching sessions will be held at
the Club on Saturday 3rd August.
(not 27th July as previously
advertised). To make bookings
please contact Michelle Loane on
6374 2343.

Department of Sport and
Recreation Grant

The Club has recently applied for
a grant from the Department of
Sport and Recreation for our
concreting project (outside the
courts and clubrooms}.

Applicants notified in November,

Midweek L.adies Roster

Any ladies interested in playing in
the Midweek competition please
leave their names at Clubrooms
or through another midweek
competitor by 17th July so next
roster can be drawn up.

Annual General Meeting
Our AGM will on Thursday 22nd = °
August 2002 at 7.30 pm at the

clubrooms. .

NTFA Division 2

Round 13: July 6
St Marys v Tamar Cats
Perth v Fingal

Round 14: July 13
Evandale v St Marys
Fingal v OL’s
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